

AGENDA FOR PEDALS MONTHLY MEETING

**7.30pm on Monday 19 November 2018, at The Vat and Fiddle PH
12-14 Queensbridge Road, Nottingham NG2 1NB**

(Hugh McClintock to be meeting Chair and Matt Turner to take the minutes)

- **Indicates suggested priority items for discussion, mainly ones requiring decisions on appropriate action, when and by whom*

1. Apologies for absence, and including brief introductions

2. Discussion with Cllr. David Liversidge, City Council Portfolio Holder for Local Transport (accompanied by John Bann, Cycling and Public Space Transformation Manager)

List of items we would like to discuss, as sent to Cllr Liversidge on 5 Nov:

- The “Big Picture” – the City Council’s vision for the future of cycling in Nottingham and the issues in translating this into reality and achieving a more comprehensive cycle network etc, i.e. the systematic institutional barriers that prevent our city being a place where significant numbers of people are able to make journeys by bike.
- Future funding for cycling in Nottingham and making the most of the current D2N2 area LCWIP preparation process
- Pedals survey (2017) of local cyclists’ perceptions of the most dangerous locations for cyclists in Greater Nottingham and action to address these problems
- Broadmarsh Redevelopment routes (especially connecting North with East/West)
- When will north south route be finished to same standard as Western Corridor?
- Proposed Trent Basin – Lady Bay foot-cycle bridge: completing the feasibility study and working together (and with the County Council and Sustrans etc) on bids for funding, including the further development of bridge design options and then bridge construction
- Giving a higher priority to the safety of cyclists in any future NET extension plans
- Side roads / continuous pavements
- Barriers on off-road paths
- Road markings – why haven’t they been repainted?
- Gritting/black spots/ice/crashes/A+E. Need to make sure this doesn’t happen again this year
- Flooding & Winter Clearing – improving performance
- Head start lights – we want them

And added from 7 Nov:

- Unity Square planning application (18/02277/POUT) - potential opportunity to secure funding for improving the Queen's Bridge Road end of the Southern Cycle Corridor
- Proposed experimental access for motor bikes in bus lanes (Mansfield Road)

10 minute interval – please use this to help make any newcomers welcome!

3. Minutes of the previous Pedals Meeting (15 October 2018) and including checking for accuracy, and matters arising / updates including review of progress with actions agreed

- *New ideas from Emma Metcalfe for the Pedals website / thoughts on Pedals identity, as circulated on 27 Aug
- *Review of ideas for marking Pedals 40th anniversary in 2019, including possible visit to Derby and/or London.
- *Proposed installation of barriers on the Wilford Lane-Ruddington Lane tramside path and possible use of K-frame Barriers to stop Motorcyclists using the path: recent further spate of emails

4. Report on recent meetings / events by people who have attended on behalf of Pedals including

- 24 Oct: D2N2 Area LCWIP Stakeholder Follow-Up meeting, Nottingham Arts Exchange: Hugh to report
- 1 November: Proposed Trent Lane- Lady Bay foot-cycle bridge Steering Group meeting: Hugh to report
- 2 Nov: Canal and River Trust Partnership meeting, Leicester: report from Eve Parker
- 14 Nov: Discussion on HS2 at Joint Meeting of the Nottingham and Nottinghamshire Local Access Forums, Loxley House, Nottingham: Hugh McClintock and Ed Hopkins (Notts CTC) to report

5. Finance, Membership, Promotion and Publicity (Iain Lane & David Easley to report)

- Including updates on membership renewals and new memberships

6. Forthcoming events / meetings

Pedals meetings including invitations to visiting speakers, review of the agenda layout, chairing and taking minutes at future meetings and the need to contact The Vat and Fiddle for preparing (e.g. heating when necessary) the room.

Future Pedals meetings,

including Chairing and Minute-taking arrangements, and any possible speakers to invite

Monday 17 December: Pedals meeting followed by Christmas Social evening; suggestions from Matt Turner

Other possible speakers, in early 2019, e.g. Helen Hemstock from Ridewise?

Other meetings / events:

- invitation to Green Festival Open Meeting (& AGM) Sunday 18th November

- 23 Nov: Lunch+Presentations Road Safety Week (Ridewise / Big Wheel) (details circulated on 14 Nov)
- 2018 Cyclenation Conference: Saturday 24th November, Birmingham, organised by "Pushbikes", the Birmingham Cycling Campaign.
- *28 November Greater Nottingham Cycling Development Group (CDG) meeting: -: Hugh McClintock & Peter Briggs to attend on behalf of Pedals: Pedals suggested agenda items

7. Cycle facility and traffic management matters including

- Notts CC - Electronic Consultation for Arno Vale Link - Cycle path and shared use footway. Land between Mapperley Plains and Gedling Road, Arnold, NottinghamFR3/3921: Pedals response (coordinated by Arthur Williams)
- Listergate Cycle Cage: issues raised by Ed Hopkins
- *HS2 Phase 2b: Autumn consultation: deadline for comments: 21 Dec
- Attenborough riverside path dispute with landowner and message from Steve Parkhouse re need to encourage user evidence statements
- Proposed major housing etc. development on the Chetwynd Barracks site, Toton (update from David Rhead)
- *Nottingham City Council (Mansfield Road Bus Lane, City of Nottingham) (Bus/Tram Lanes, Gateways and Streets) (Motorcycles) Experimental Traffic Regulation Order 2018 (TME 7282M)
- River Leen path issue: exchange of emails with Jenny Palmer (9-30 October)
- Dangerous driving at intersection of Wollaton Road with Woodhall Road/Eton Grove - continued problem for cyclists and vehicles: messages of 6 and 14 Nov from Sera Baker
- *Nottm City Council Waterside Supplementary Planning Document consultation (responses by 21 Dec): draft Pedals response focusing on the bridge options and the proposed extended riverside path (Meadow Lane Lock-Colwick Park)
- *Unity Square planning application (18/02277/POUT) – implications for the Queen's Bridge Road end of the Southern Cycle Corridor
- *Sustrans review of the National Cycle Network (details circulated on 12 Nov)
- Keyworth housing sites: need for Pedals comments to Rushcliffe BC on the planning applications: message of 12 Nov from Jack Chisholm
- Spire hospital site (Tollerton): exchange of messages between Jack Chisholm and Paul Hillier (Notts CC)
- Proposed Lidl etc. development near the Wilford Lane tramstop - implications for cyclists

8. Miscellaneous items

- Welcome to Ed Hopkins as new local CTC Rights and Amenities Officer
- *Use of email addresses and data legislation - issues for Pedals raised by Anne Sladen (7 Nov) and Matt Turner's proposed email mailing list using the Google Groups platform to act as a discussion group for the Pedals membership
- Lobbying for a Cycle to Work scheme at Uniper: exchange of emails with Cath Goy of Uniper

9. Update on progress with general review of Pedals organisation and handling of business and communications, especially (if time permits):-

- *Reversing the declining membership of Pedals
- *Getting more help with Pedals publicity and stalls

10. Any other business